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FROM THE HEADMASTER 
 
Welcome back to our Advent Term!  

This term is always full of excitement! Perhaps because before we know it, we are preparing for our Sunset Carols and the 

Christmas Holidays are upon us. Or perhaps it’s because there is so much to look forward to? 

This term we welcome the Mogale and Simelane families to St Peter’s Girls Prep. Tshiamo joins us in Grade 5 and Zethu in 

Grade 6. 

We also welcome the following teachers to our school:  

Mrs Jaya Govender: Jaya has taught previously in the Boys JP for a number of years. Jaya has kindly agreed to teach          

Grade 0 for a term in a locum position while Mrs Golden is on long leave. Mrs Govender will then be returning to Grade 0 

in the Boys School next year.  

Miss Lauren Aspeling: Lauren joins us for the Advent Term as our Music Administrator, while Mrs Rishworth is on Maternity 

leave. 

Mrs Kelsey Mohammed: Kelsey starts this term as our IT Integrator. She has previously taught at Carlswald House 

Preparatory School. She is passionate about the use of technology in the classroom and will play a vital role in upskilling 

our teachers and our girls in this regard. 

Mrs Despina Jones: Despina will be teaching Maths as a locum until the end of the year. Despina has been teaching at 

Crawford Preparatory Pretoria and comes highly recommended. 

Staffing news: 

Mrs Rose Nkomo: I am delighted to inform you that Rose has recently been promoted to Head of Curriculum Diversity and 

Transformation and will now sit, as our first black lady, on the Girls School Management Team. Rose will also play a valuable 

role as part of the Girls Exec Committee. 

Mrs Leigh Tennant: I am very sad to let you know that Leigh (Grade 6 English) is off to Australia. Her husband has been 

offered a once in life time job opportunity and will be leaving SA soon. Leigh leaves us after half term.  

Appointments for 2019: 

Grade 5: As you would be aware, our school is still growing. We have three classes in each grade up until Grade 4. Next year 

we have our third class in Grade 5. I am thrilled to announce that Miss Alyssa Stockers will be fulfilling the role as our new 

class teacher, more than likely in Grade 5. Alyssa has taught at St Peter’s for the past 4 years and has proved herself to be 

an outstanding teacher and is well-loved by the girls. It is also so exciting to have our third teacher of colour in this role in 

the Girls School. 
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Mrs Leigh van Rooyen: Leigh has been with us for some time in various roles in the Girls School and has recently taken 

ownership of our Library or Media Centre. I am so pleased to inform you that this role has been made permanent in 2019. 

Head of Maths: Mrs Kim Gordon has been appointed as our new Head of Maths from 2019. Kim has phenomenal 

mathematical knowledge.  

She has a degree in Mathematical Sciences and has applied this knowledge in the workplace for many years before deciding 

to teach. She will be ably supported by our Master Maths teacher, Mr B, and together we hope revolutionise the teaching 

of Maths at St Peter’s – a process that is already well underway.  

Head of Science: I am really looking forward to Mrs Candice Ellis taking up this position next year. Candice is currently 

teaching Science at St Mary’s High School and is highly regarded in this role. She is hugely passionate about teaching Science, 

particularly to girls. Candice is also very involved in Pastoral Care and is so excited to work with our Grade 6s and 7s next 

year.    

Head of Sport: After an extensive interview process, I am delighted to inform you that our new Director of Sport for 2019 

is Mr Andrew Steyn. Andrew is currently Head of Sport at Crawford. He is fanatical about sport but more importantly, he is 

passionate about motivating children to participate and give of their best on the sports field. There is no doubt that Andrew 

will make a massive impact on our sport in 2019. 

Sadly, our Acting Director of Sport, Mr Chris Tomsek, leaves us at the end of the year.  

Generalist Teacher: With Alyssa Stockers moving into a class teacher role next year, we’ve needed to replace her role as a 

generalist teacher in the Senior Prep. Mrs Kerryn White is currently Head of English and Head of Thinking Skills at Dainfern 

College Prep and she is a phenomenal teacher. I am therefore delighted that Kerryn has decided to make the move to            

St Peter’s next year. 

I am so looking forward to the term ahead. 

I wish you a wonderful weekend. Nibe nempelasonto emnandi! 
 
Darrel Webb (Headmaster) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

3 | P a g e   
 

         THROUGH THE KEYHOLE                                       GIRLS PREP SCHOOL                                               6 September 2018 

 

         Unsubscribe    l      Contact  (011) 367 6631                                                                                 105 Witkoppen Road, Fourways 

SPORTS DEPARTMENT 

Athletics and Tennis 

The Sporting season kicks off with Athletics and Tennis in this, the Advent Term. Girls are reminded about their dress code 
(see below). The first two weeks back serve as Athletics trials for all the girls during their sports lessons. The girls are 
encouraged to give of their best and perform at their optimum level as the Sports Department gains the necessary time 
splits, distances jumped and heights measured. These times and distances are trials for the A and B Athletics team. 

All athletes are encouraged to follow the individual athletics programmes that have been posted on the School 
Communicator, over and above their sports lessons.  

Girls are reminded to please wear their hats for all sports lessons. 

First Tennis fixture: Kingsmead College, Thursday, 13 September 
First Athletics fixture: Brescia House Friday, 28 September 
 
 
 
 

SPORTS CODE PRACTICES 
INTER-HOUSE 

CHAMPIONSHIPS 

INTER-SCHOOL MATCHES 

AND MEETINGS 

Athletics/Cross 

Country 

St Peter’s, red sports shirt, 

navy skorts, white socks, 

predominantly white 

takkies or running shoes. 

(tracksuit if cold) 

House t-shirt, navy skorts, 

white socks, predominantly 

white takkies or running shoes. 

(tracksuit if cold) 

St Peter’s, red sports shirt 

navy skorts, white socks, 

predominantly white 

takkies or running shoes, 

(tracksuit if cold) 

Tennis 

St Peter’s, red sports shirt, 

navy skorts, white socks, 

predominantly white 

takkies. 

House t-shirt, navy skorts, 

white socks, predominantly 

white takkies. (tracksuit if cold) 

St Peter’s, red sports shirt, 

navy skorts, white socks, 

predominantly white 

takkies. 

Swimming 

Black speedo swimming 

costume/School Costume 

and school towel, red 

school cap or plain red cap. 

Black speedo swimming 

costume/School costume and 

school towel. House caps 

provided. 

School swimming costume 

(A50m) optional other 

teams or black speedo 

costume and red school 

cap, school towel and 

sports kit or tracksuit if 

cold, St Peter’s slip-slops. 

NB: The official school sports bags must be used at all times. 

 
 
Chris Tomsek  
(Acting Director of Sport) 
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_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
PA NEWS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CLAY OVEN FIRE ASSISTANCE 
 
As many of you will know, a large fire occurred on Friday night at the Clay Oven informal settlement across the road from 
the school. 128 shacks were completely destroyed. This affects approx 250 people, including 50 women and 20 young 
children. 
 

If you would like to assist these families, who are now left with literally nothing, you can do so via the school. We would 
like to specifically help with the following: 

NON-PERISHABLE FOOD: 
 Tins 
 Maize meal 
 Rice 
 Biscuits, etc 

TOILETRIES: 
 Toothbrushes & Toothpaste 
 Sanitary pads 
 Face cloths & Towels 
 Soap 

KITCHENWARE: 
 Cooking pots 
 Cooking utensils 

UNDERWEAR for ladies and small children (up to age 6). 

Collection points are in place at the lower car park and Chapel and both JP Girls Receptions and JP Boys Reception. 

These are urgent needs, so we will deliver what is collected every day, and will be collecting up until Tuesday next week. 

If you would like to help in any other way, please contact Colleen on 082 391 0554 to find out what else is needed. 

Many thanks,  

Community Partnership Team 
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WELL DONE! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
GRADE 5 CAMP TO ATKV IN BUFFELSPOORT 
 
Please visit our Facebook page for more photos. 

 

 

 

  

Sophia Baynes at the summit of the highest mountain in 

the Atlas Mountains in Morocco, flying the St Peter's 

flag high! 

Thank you for flying our flag so proudly, Sophia.  


